The ISAHI meeting at ECIS2007 opened with brief remarks by representatives of McKinsey pertaining to their desire to establish better research linkages with European university IS  units. Over a luncheon the group discussed these opportunities along with other issues currently of interest to the heads.   These informal one-to-one conversations are generally regarded as valuable for networking and experience exchanges.  Richard Baskerville closed the meeting by reminding the group of the forthcoming elections for new officers, and explaining a proposed change to the charter. In the charter, dated 23 November 2004, there is a statement regarding our relationship with the AIS.  It states: "The affinity between this society and the AIS is demonstrated by the large overlapping membership of the founding members.  A future affiliation with, or merger within, AIS will be taken up by the founding members upon formation."  After discussing this matter at length with Eph McLean, currently the Executive Director of AIS, Richard recommended to the ISAHI membership that this clause in our charter be replaced with the following clause:  "The ISAHI is organized under the umbrella of the AIS.  It is intended to comprise the executive administrative authorities, or their representatives, of university units dedicated to information systems.  While membership in AIS is not required in order to be an ISAHI representative, it is encouraged."  This clause 

is subject to approval by the AIS Council and the costs and benefits of such a  relationship will need to be worked out with Council and/or the AIS Executive Director.  An online vote is to be taken on the charter change during the third quarter of the year.

